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Welcome Back to the Summer Term!  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 21st April 2023 

Dear Families, 
 

Year 4 Residential Trip 

Our Year 4 children head off on their residential trip to Kingswood next week.  They will leave school 
on Monday and will return at normal pick up time on Wednesday. We wish all the children and staff a 
fabulous time!     
 

Strike Days 

The National Education Union (NEU) have again called their members to take strike action due to pay 
and funding issues within the education sector.  The next day of strike action is Thursday 27th April.     
I am anticipating that we will be open as usual, but if this changes I will let you know.     

 

Newsletters and Overviews 

Each teacher will be providing you with a class newsletter and learning overview so that you know 
what is going on and what you can support your child with.  The family homework is also listed on the 
overview.  These can be found on our website under the curriculum tab.     

 

Bank Holidays 

There are a few bank holidays coming up.  Monday 1st of May Queensgate will be closed due to the 
May Day Bank Holiday and Monday 8th May Queensgate will be closed due to a bank holiday for the 
Coronation.     
 

Coronation Themed Mufti Day 

On Friday 5th May we are holding a coronation themed mufti day.  
Chartwells are offering a picnic lunch and we are hoping we can    
picnic on the field together – weather permitting.    
 

Just Water Please 

Please send your child to school with a water bottle that they can refill – no squash, energy or prime 
drinks.  It causes problems in school. 

 

Easter Reading Challenge 

Please could all sponsorship forms and money for the Easter Reading Challenge, be handed into the 
office in a named envelope by Friday 28th April.  Thank you. 
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Out & About 
 

On Tuesday morning the RAB Out and About group began their topic on Transport with a ride on the 
electric train. The children enjoyed watching the hovercraft hover into Ryde and then caught the 
train from Ryde Esplanade to Brading station. They thought it was great fun going underground 
through the tunnels, under bridges, meeting the conductor, looking at the changing scenery out of 
the windows and changing platforms. The children listened to some facts from non-fiction books 
about trains as well as sharing some stories about The Little Red Train by Benedict Blathwayt whilst 
they had snack and waited for the return train. All of the children were superbly behaved and        
incredibly sensible. 

Our Year 5 children will be learning about Space this term. The Out and About team visited 
Bonchurch on Tuesday afternoon to follow the Space Trail along the seafront towards Ventnor. The 
children took it in turns to read facts about each planet and compared their relative distance from 
the sun. They also explored the comparable size of each planet using a variety of sports balls.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The children in Year 4 are going to be learning about wind power and renewable energy this term 
within Science. To tie into their new topic, the Out and About group visited Bembridge Windmill on 
Wednesday morning. The children had a go at doodling the windmill using pen, tried timed drawings 
and had fun trying to not take their pen off the paper! The children learnt about the history of the 
windmill and how it began providing flour to the local community over 300 years ago. After a bit of 
drawing time, the group used their map reading skills to navigate their way towards Whitecliff Bay 
and then back to the minibus.  
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On Wednesday afternoon the first Out and About team from 6TM went Geocaching. The children 
hunted for caches along the old railway line at Merstone and surrounding farmland. They used the 
Geocaching app on their phones to follow maps, decipher hints and clues, then navigate to find 
different caches. The children worked really well as a team to find all six in the area, writing in the log
-book at each one they found. Well done team!  

 
Out and About next week… 
 
Tuesday 25th April am RAB 
Train ride from Ryde Esplanade  
Wear play-clothes and comfortable shoes. 
Jacob, Daenerys, Titan, George, Jaxson, Vienna, Declan, Isabelle, Holly, Jake, Poppy, Nathan, Sully 
and Talima.  
 
Tuesday 25th April pm Year 5 
Bonchurch Solar System trail 
Please wear play-clothes, a waterproof coat and trainers.  
Logan, Harrison B, Oliver, Sarah, George, Lexie, James D, Evie, Mason, Jacob, Harrison P, Harrison F, 
Toby H, Amber J and Amelia.  
 
Wednesday 26th April am Year 4 
Year 4 away on residential.  
(Those not attending the residential trip please wear play-clothes, a waterproof coat and bring     
wellies to change into).  
 
Wednesday 26th April pm 6LR 
Geocaching at Merstone  
See letter for details about downloading the app in advance and bringing phones.  
Please wear play-clothes, a waterproof coat and trainers. 
Grayson, Jude, Malix, Shay, Nyah, Lily, Lexy, Hattie, Alfie K, Leana, Millie, Malachi, Thea and Ethan.  
 
Sims Lite 

We have now begun the process of inviting parents to sign up for SIMs Parent Lite, starting with the 
Reception classes this week.  Thank you to those parents who have already completed the sign up 
process quickly. It is much appreciated. Next week we will send out the invites to Year 1 parents, 
moving upwards through the school each week until all parents have received their email invite.  This 
will mean all parents can be signed up by the end of the summer term.  Instructions of how to sign 
up were included in a previous newsletter – 31st March. 
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Mental Health at Queensgate 



 

Working together for a successful future 



 

Working together for a successful future 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza Served with 

Potato Wedges and 
Vegetables 

Chinese Chicken and 
Vegetable Rice and 

Vegetables 

Roast Gammon 
Served with Roast 

Potatoes,              
Vegetables and   

Gravy 

Beef Lasagne Served 
with Garlic and Herb 

Bread and            
vegetables 

Breaded Fish Fingers 
Served with Chips 

and Vegetables 

Vegetable Pastry Roll 
Served with Potato 

Wedges and         
Vegetables 

Macaroni Cheese 
Served with Two 

Vegetables 

Sweet Potato and 
Chickpea Roast 

Served with Roast 
Potatoes,              

Vegetables and   
Gravy 

Vegetable Lasagne 
Served with Garlic 

and Herb Bread and            
vegetables 

Vegetable Dippers 
Served with Chips 

and Vegetables 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Oat Chocolate   
Cookie with Fruit 

Orange Jelly Chocolate and     
Banana Marble Cake 

Flapjack with Fruit Strawberry Ice 
Cream 

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 
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Utilita Colouring Competition 
 
This year in honour of the King’s Coronation we are inviting your school to colour a crown worthy of 
being placed on the head of a royal. We think this will be an excellent way for the kids to start     
thinking about the Royals and the importance they hold over the nation, as well as the incredible 
work they carry out in the community. The lucky winners will receive a £25 Amazon voucher, the  
designs will be on display in Utilita Hub which is situated at 121 High Street, Newport. 

This competition is for Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2. Please find the ‘Design a Crown’ attached, which 
can be printed off. 

  

We will collect the pictures from your school reception on the afternoon of Tuesday 2nd May, with 
the winner announced during the week.  Please see the crowns on page 17 and 18.  Printed versions 
are available from the school office. 

Best wishes, 
 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  

Attendance 

On Monday we had a whole school assembly and celebrated the attendance from the spring term.   
95 children achieved a gold award.  Here are their names.     

 

Dates for your Diary 

As always, there is a lot going on this term.  Please see the next page of this newsletter for dates of 

events.  

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 93.9%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 89.43%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 2KA with 94.9%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 6TM with 100% 

Well done 6TM for achieving 
100% - keep it up. 
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Diary Dates 

Monday 24th April - Year 4 residential to Kingswood 

School Council Meeting 

Friday 9th June - Year 6 residential to Runway End,    
Aldershot Day 3 

Tuesday 25th April - Year 4 residential to Kingswood 
Day 2 

NHS Nurse in to carry out height and weight checks - 
EYFS and Year 6 

Monday 12th June - Start of Year 1 Phonics Check week 

Wednesday 26th April - Year 4 residential to          
Kingswood Day 3 and return 

Thursday 15th June - Queensgate Open Morning for new 
Reception parents 

Isle of Wight Festival Starts 

Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School closed Friday 16th June - PTFA Mighty Men Shop 

Thursday 4th May - Al Sylvester (Author, mountaineer 
& Explorer visit in) – Year 5 am and Year 6 pm  

Monday 19th June - INSET Day - school closed 

Friday 5th May - Royal Theme Dress Up Day Wednesday 21st June - Mrs Dye - Home visits 1 

Monday 8th May - Bank Holiday - School closed Friday 23rd June - Reception and Seashells Patch party 

Tuesday 9th May - Year 6 Grammar, Punctuation & 
Spelling SATs test 

Saturday 24th June - Queensgate Summer Fair 

Wednesday 10th May - Year 6 English Reading SATs 
test 

Tuesday 27th June - Year 5 trip to Boat Museum 

Thursday 11th May - Year 6 Maths SATs tests 1 & 2 Wednesday 28th June - Preschool visit to Queensgate Day 
1 

Friday 12th May - Year 6 Maths SATs test 3  Thursday 29th June - Mrs Dye home visit 2 

Year 6 production to school (1.15pm) and parents (6pm) 

Monday 15th May - Key Stage 1 (Year 2) SATs week Friday 30th June - Class and group photos, Year 6 leavers 
photos 

Preschool visit to Queensgate Day 2 

Year 6 production to parents (1.15pm) 

Wednesday 17th May - Simon Murray (Author and  
Illustrator) in to visit Key Stage 1 

Monday 3rd July - School Council Meeting 

Monday 22nd May - Ash Randal (Freestyle Footballer) 
assembly to Key Stage 1 and 2 

Tuesday 4th July - Secondary School transition day 

Move up morning Queensgate 

Tuesday 23rd May - PTFA Meeting in dining room Wednesday 5th July - Showcase Evening (Open school) 
5.15pm to 6.15pm 

Friday 26th May - RSPCA Themed Dress up Day 
(money for RSPCA & bottles for summer Fair. 

Last Day for Mrs Barnett before maternity leave 

Tuesday 11th July - Key Stage 1 Sports Day 9.15 - 12.00 

Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June - Whitsun Half 
term Holiday 

Wednesday 12th July - Key Stage 2 Sports Day 9.15 - 
12.00.  Year 1 Parent & child phonic treasure hunt 

PTFA Meeting @ The Lifeboat 

Monday 5th June - Children return to school 

Mrs Heng starts in Reception (RAB) 

Year 4 Multiplication Check start of week 1 

School Council Meeting with Mrs Michelmore 

Friday 14th July - Reports out to parents 

Wednesday 7th June - Year 6 residential to Runway 
End, Aldershot 

Thursday 20th July - Kezi’s Kindness Assembly, Year 6 
waterfight & BBQ, School Disco 

Thursday 8th June - Year 6 residential to Runway End,  
Aldershot Day 2 

Friday 21st July - Last day of term, Year 6 leavers       
assembly 1.10pm 
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Come on Queensgate - get 
those entries in.  It’d be 
great to get to the top of the 
leader board! 
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Please ask the office if you would like a printed out version 
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Please ask the office if you would like a printed out version 


